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RINGWOOD MINES/LANDFILL SITE 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
RINGWOOD BOROUGH, NEW JERSEY 

CONSTRUCTION DELAYS IN THE O’CONNOR 

DISPOSAL AREA (OCDA) 

 
• Construction activities in the OCDA have been 

delayed to modify the design of the soil cap and the 
Borough Recycling Center that will be constructed 
on the soil cap. 
 

• During construction activities, it was determined 
that the elevation of Peter’s Mine Road near the 
OCDA was one to four feet higher than displayed 
on the EPA-approved Final Design Drawings. 

 

• It was also determined during construction that 
additional clean fill will be needed to be imported to 
complete the OCDA cap and construct entrance 
and exit ramps to the Recycling Center.   
 

• Modifications to the Borough Recycling Center 
design are in progress, including the redesign of the 
entrance and exit ramps. The EPA-approved OCDA 
Final Design Drawings will be updated to address 
completion of the OCDA landfill soil cap. 

 

• Construction activities are anticipated to resume in 
2023. A more specific timeframe will be provided 
to the public as soon as it is available. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Contact Information: 
 
Joe Gowers 
EPA Remedial Project Manager 
(212) 637-4413 
gowers.joe@epa.gov 
 
Pat Seppi  
EPA Community Involvement Coordinator  
(646) 369-0068  
seppi.pat@epa.gov 
 
Immediate concerns regarding construction can 
also be referred to: 
 
de maximis, inc.  
(610) 435-1151 ext. 2 
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